


Practice 161.  In the event there is no federal government shutdown, the Division will file its reply 

on the existing due date of March 21, 2025. 

Date: March 14, 2025 Respectfully submitted, 

William T. Salzmann 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
Division of Enforcement 
44 Montgomery Street, Suite 700 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
salzmannw@sec.gov 

OS Received 03/14/2025



 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I, Eric Pease, certify that on March 14, 2025 a copy of the foregoing: 

• NOTICE OF THE DIVISION OF ENFORCEMENT’S INTENT TO FILE ITS REPLY
BRIEF SEVEN DAYS AFTER THE END OF A FEDERAL GOVERNMENT
SHUTDOWN

was served on the individual listed below by email: 

Paul L. Vorndran 
Jones & Keller, P.C. 
1675 Broadway, 26th Floor 
Denver, CO 80202 
pvorndran@joneskeller.com 
Attorney for Respondents Choice Advisors, LLC and Matthias O’Meara: 

/s/ Eric Pease 
Eric Pease 
Paralegal Specialist 
Division of Enforcement 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
44 Montgomery Street, Suite 700 
San Francisco, CA  94104 
Tel. No:  (415) 705-2332 
Email:  Peasee@sec.gov 

OS Received 03/14/2025




